Mr. Maurice Fredericks
6950 Commerce Boulevard
Rohnert Park, CA 94928

Dear Mr. Fredericks:

At our meeting in your office on February 4, of this year, you promised
Susan Richter and myself that you would meet with John Medica to talk
about altering his will to allow a locally developed group to preserve his
vrorks and his land as to his wishes.

You also said that 'gou would send copies of the document you prepared to
Richter and myself. As of this date | have not received anything from your
office.

| am quite concerned. This is at least our 4th meeting over more than a 2
year period where you promised to determine John's wishes and prepare
the proper papers. At our second meeting {with John and Suzanne Palmer of
Santa Rosa) John made it very clear that he wished to alter his will to
allow the protection of his works. You promised to prepare the papers first
thing, when you got back from a backpacking trip. This was not done. My
letters and phone calls and John's phone calls remained unanswered. When |
finally gained your attention you made it sound like you never were at that
meeting with John and wanted to start over again. Later {fall 1986)
SPACES's attorney started correspondence and phone conversations with
you and went as far as informing you of sections of applicable law and
drafting a document for your information. You, again, promised to act upon
that information and again did not do so. Exactly the same thing at the
February 4th meeting.

¥hat is going on! There is a point where attorney responsibility to his
client is exchanged for a private agenda, we are there. If you had any
suspicions, you had over two years to check them out. We are determined
to proceed and protect John's dreams for the future of his site and allow
John to enjoy the attention he deserves.



